CATNEY NEWS

CONTACTS

Frances Cook, Secretary to the Residents
Association
secretary@catney.co.uk 0776 8502039.
Residents Association Twitter account:
@CatneyResAssoc and the Website of the
Residents Association www.catnhey.co.uk

Catney News: Please send all articles to
Christine Cluley, Editor, by the 20" of the

month. chris.cluleyl@gmail.com.

Village Hall Bookings: Steve Dodsworth on
07443 505388 or
bookings@catneyvillagehall.co.uk
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Association

Residents Association News

Ai rport Update

On '2Marchrepresentat iaveNiathttrelnWiemg Wor ki n
meeting to discuss with the Airport the
tedecuring odamteelhgeags roefdutcteroanl | | dmicd ibréedrr a
departing betweeandoaBd adnd IGd5MiG0 on t he
bet ween those hours or otagrre@amma npdrniesd
Working Group are meéwindg ad&i puomni hdget
comprehensive wi sshed iom!tMdtyo ribglee tdinsgc msi t h
As a member of the Airport Consul tvatliunndg a
sios the Airport Coamomumi tttyddimuBhgiefF sndt s
the Airport Co through donati ons aynedd tf r e
mo s t recent meet iMpr wledd semeshand8 wher e

grants against applications from | ocal o
of the Village Hal/l and the RA have bot
totalling A3000. Det ail s ofe tfhoeu n@o nommu nti ht

website

Catney Common

Foll owing on fromtwloe nietwemriuast t meetsh hayv
Common this montbm Colnmeadgi thiaen organi sed
pairg ai ming at tidying the Common and dic
that seem to be rampant

Thanks Do for organising things and for

the Common a great | ocal open space. | f
Common shipshape please | e us know and w
Do .

Traffic Calming in Catherine de Barnes
Foll owing a #A@etilngviitm miegresentatives o

Nati onal Hi yawhgar NH)y hat a final fdiecamsc:
the traffic cal mi ngviddh eomee nfadliep tolné t dameld |2a6
as we have any information it will be pl
ikeep your fingers crossed. | f 1ierhaer e su
schemeitl!| be the subject of an™Mapen vill
commencing at 7. 30pm.



Pl anning and Neighbourhood Pl an Update

Foll owing the publishing of further docu
relation to the planning application for
(PL2023/01173/ PPOL), we have written to

by the Parish Council (PC). The PC respo

section of t heir website.

As mentioned in previous Newdbs the revie
because of the situation with the Sol i h
also stalled. |l n order to ensure that op

represenn atthewewor ki ng group together witd!l
SMBC to discuss what alternatives may be
continue its jour nemyorteh rmeuvgsh ntexet pmoonctehs.s

Pot holes /Drainage issues/ Faulty Stree

I f vy
cl er
you

Ou see Iissueplwiasle sendoldethess to t
k @hampt oniinwer dfeinn.do rtgh.iunkgs get attende
can send a picture so much the bette

Activities this month

T Continue to monitor membership and cor
T Contact members who have not renewed
meeting theiri laixkedtyattihbpensr esu®t snos e
qguestion of renewing slipping the minc
f I'nvestigate the possibility of purchas
as taking cash
Organi sing and preparing for a future
Di stributing various communications t c
Attended meetings wi t h t he Pl anning
application to discuss our concerns.
T Virtually met wgrahtNHppodbidascownsfor Cd
T Attended meeting of Community Trust Fu
T Three meetings and preparation wor k coc
1
1
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Preparing and attending the monthly cc
Preparing articles for the Catney News
f Liisai ng with Parish and Ward Councill or



Residents Association Committee Meetings

Generally Committee meetings are gener al
but the next oonmMenidd $™Maiyng bleeladise of the
on th'e 6

Any resident wishing to raise any issue
hour s before the meed ¢ Mm@t arbyy@c.ad Ar § Cc U d reg
| mportance discussedeat sitbes mmadengarer
members via Catney News, which is distr.]i

Catherine de Barnes History

I f anyone has any historaktault ptlteé uvielsl a g
willing t o donate them to the arehsg-x 4
696137/ DFTFHB3 or s echudt hcboepriteds8 St@o ut | ook . co

I f anyone would |Ii ke to | earn more about

can purchase a baogkhwhedhbwasucoResi dent
and first ChairmanC®eher iPed eds Batmneés eB:
Money from the purchase of these books g
| i ke a copy please contact Lesl ey Cuthbe

Parish Counci l

Next Hampton in Arden PaAnnsuhalCoGennce rlalMeMe
The next meeting is béiMay thhedndMeet iWegl nR®
to the new Soho Tavern i n Md&r.s300plbmane H
I f you have any issues u wish to raise

y o

aware that you would |Ii ke to speak, with
wor king days prior to the meeting. Julie
clerk@hamptoniorarplleconer®@l a5 442017
Residents are welt¢t¢emeé atsdt atboend 90 minut e

Dates for the Diary

Residents Associati on

TuesdadWag¢Bossi ble meeting to discuss the
Satur'dlawd $¢ssoci ati onsideg peeaviack page
Parish Council

Annual Genertmdi Mg eltélndgy ord MWgd c@®sndnaync8 ng
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BOOK REMWl EMWHN ALDERSON

AGENTLEMAN | N MOSECOM by Amo HEEE

Having just finished this book, which I
t

|

made of it, which was o be shown on tel
di sappoint ment, It was shown on a channe
This iIis a story that has everything. A ¢
Bol shevi k Revolution of 1917, rel ati onsh
realism, hope, joy and disappointment. T
6slightly fl owerydé but this adds to the
the unusual doubling of the time change
attention until the very end.

The Gentl eman referred to in the title i
I n some style in the Hot el Metropol i n M
Soci al Parasite and avoiding deat h, I S s
| moved from his | uxury apartment to a ve
The story is then al/|l about his Iife 1in
staff and dramatically becoming a foster
Kuli kova who he met as a child in his fi
rel athiigon with Sofia iIs superbly written a

| found this a delightful book to read a
Towl es.
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Village Hall Update

The Trustees of the Village Hall would like to thank the management of the Boat
especially Giancarlo (GC) for his generosity in donating 3 parasols for the picnic
tables currently sited at the rear of the Village Hall and to Steve Dodsworth for
pursuing the matter .

Village Hall Trustees

"May, the month of sunshine, blooming flowers, and
endless possibilities." - Unknown




Catney Common

With a very wet season hopefully behind us, the common is starting to dry out a
little, with cowslips establishing near the roadside.

Two new dessert apple trees are settling in - Worcester Permain and Paradice Gold.
With thanks to the Cartwrights and their Oakfields Way neighbours for collecting
funds during Covid, enjoying a o6distance

The small Catney Common Workgroup are meeting again on Tuesday 14 May,
6.30-7.30pm to continue clearing brambles and sedges. Bring gardening gloves if
youdd | i ke to join us or | eave a message
on further workgroup sessions.

It is with deep regret that | have to inform you of the passing of my wife
Mrs Glenda James on 27" March.

We have lived at 63 Hampton Lane for nearly 40 wonderful years. She died
at home of bone cancer after a relatively short illness.

Glenda taught at Ruckleigh School and the was a Private Tutor to many
children in Solihull and the Catherine de Barnes area.

She was a wonderful mother, grandmother and wife and will be very sadly
missed.

Ken James

On behalf of the VillAsg®carmd itome wRe Di
condol ences to KenC@nd their family.




POPPY CASCADE

A member of the Catney Craft Club has been asked to make some poppies for
the Poppy Day Appeal for a Dementia Home. They are planning a Poppy
Cascade and need knitters and crocheters.

We are happy to provide some support for this project in the way of knitting

and crocheting poppies for this event but need some wool donations of the
following colours - red, blue, purple, white and black. td oesndt matt el
much what the ply is as we will sort that accordingly.

The group would like to thank you for your support. (Wednesday afternoon
between 2-4pm) or call, 0121 704 4346 (Jane).
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WELCOME PACK FOR NEW RESEDENT

If anyone has a new neighbour, knows of a new resident to the village or is in the process
moving, | would very muchppreciate it if you could let me know the address of the new
resident so that | can deliver a Welcome Pack to them. The Welcome Pack contai
information of the village amenities, useful telephone numbers and of course information
about the Residents Assiation and the many things we do. Please email me
at cuthbertim@me.conor text/telephone me or07776 480813vith the address of the new
resident. Thank you.Lesley Cuthbert
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The Great British Spring Clean 2024

An enthusiastic group of volunteers of all ages gathered at the Hall on Saturday March
23rd and set off with Hi-Viz jackets, bags and litter pickers supplied by Solihull. About
27 residents took part and 28 bags of assorted rubbish and other debris were
collected. Drinks, Welsh cakes and conversation were enjoyed after the work was
completed. Thanks to all who took part and also a special mention

to those lovely members of the village who regularly pick up litter when they are out
walking. It all helps to maintain the appearance of the Village and we plan to do
another session in September. Details not yet confirmed.

If you see fly tipping in the village you can report it to Solihull Council
https://solihullcouncil.custhelp.com/app/smbc/dio/report_it/forms/streetcare/report_fl
y_tipping or contact the clerk at HPC (clerk@hamptoninarden.org.uk) who is very
efficient at getting these things sorted. It is good to send a photo too, if you can, so
they can see where the rubbish is and what sort of vehicle is needed for the pick-up.
|l f you want to be a regular fALove Sol.i
https://lwww.lovesolihull.org/ and the kit will be provided.

h u
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Local Hedges

Hedges are part of the British | andscape
roads and ot heéNherni gnttse noesfi veaya.gri cul tur e
ecology, they provide some residual wild
However, they require much more time and
fencing

The government 6s Countryside Stewardshiop
funding to support | andowners in plantin
Payment has been enhanced | ast month to
of contr afcft or e wmdesttaake the work i s a m
| ocally is wundertaken through volunteers
Creating a new hedge is in some ways the
metres of hedgerow iréeOgOuiwheisoPp c(eendt omg HAOO
saplings). The season extends from Novem
provi doenga bsatrrri er, to have | imited edibil
to spread by suckering, and to be able t
unsuitable as it iIis readily eaten, Yew p
Mi xed narntissearpd used I f applying for the
of hawthorn with a mix of other native t
A tree such as oak or fruit is planted e
mat uri ty.

For the first few years the new hedge re
and stock.

Figulre Newl y planted heddedemvBampgbono 6ap

/I n

protective s/l eeves



